
Tywardreath and Par Parish Council Environment Committee  

Commencing at 7 pm on 16/04/2015 at Tywardreath Village Hall 

Minutes Taken By Cllr Taylor 

Present: 

Ann Foster (Chair), David Hughes, Roy Taylor 

• Apologies 

  Doug Scrafton, David George 

• Declaration of interest:  c. Dispensation David Hughes re allotment holding.   

              No other declarations. 

• There were no public questions. 

• There were no minutes available from the meeting held on 19
th

 February. 

• No matters arising. 

• Allotments.  Two encroachments onto allotments at Poldrea have been 

responded to by means of letters sent from Cornwall Council Legal. 

• Bus Shelters.  No progress, deferred to next meeting. 

• Village Greens.  Caroline Wildish is working on this, no report available. 

• Buttermarket.  Ann Foster has been investigating and taking advice on 

ownership.  Advice is to make a claim for Possesionary Title.  Martin Beck has 

agreed to refurbish the seat free of labour charge, Council to provide materials.  

When this is underway the committee recommends the following to full council.  

Proposed by David Hughes, Seconded by Roy Taylor.  The council make a claim 

for Possesionary Title of the land at the Buttermarket.   

• Parish Planters.  Well Street planters are organised.  

               David Hughes will contact Sonia Cline of Par Community Association re the Par planters.  

• Well Street Wells.  There are maintenance issues primarily centred on a wall 

that appears to be unstable with stones falling off it.  Ann Foster to phone 

responsible person again. 

• Reports from members.  Roy Taylor reported that the Saints Way marker post 

was still missing from Tywardreath Highway.  He had previously reported this to 

Cornwall Council and requested that the Parish Clerk reinforce the complaint. 

  

 

 


